
 
 

   

 

 

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 

 

LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS No 077 of 2021 
 

Our Ref: TM/PYD/63/95 

 

 

15 June 2021 

 

 

 
Further to Local Notice to Mariners No 038 of 2021 re - Installation of floating 

pontoons at Id-Dahla ta' L-Azzarett in Il-Port ta’ Marsamxett 

 

 

The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies mariners, owners of 

vessels and the general public that further to Local Notice to Mariners No 038 of 2021 

regarding Installation of floating pontoons at Id-Dahla ta' L-Azzarett in Il-Port ta’ 

Marsamxett, the working area is being extended. 

 

The extended working area in formed by joining the points D, C, X, Y, and the 

intermediate coastline as shown on attached chart: 

 

Points   Latitude (N)   Longitude (E) 

 

D   35°54'.069   014°29'.829   Coast 

C   35°54'.129   014°29'.875   Buoy 

X   35°54’.114   014°29’.918   Buoy 

Y   35°54’.050   014°29’.868   Coast 

 

The work, which consists of the rotation of the existing pontoon, is expected to start on 

Friday 18th June 2021 and is expected to be completed by Wednesday 23rd June 2021. 

 

All the information and restrictions mentioned in Local Notice to Mariners No 038 of 

2021 remain valid and will also apply to this area. 

  

Masters and operators of vessels are advised to keep a sharp lookout, navigate with 

caution and at slow speed (no wake) when navigating close to the above indicated area. 

They are to cooperate with the contractor on site and comply with any instructions given 

on VHF Channel 12 and/or 16 by Valletta VTS. 

 

Chart affected:  BA 177 

 

Positions referred to WGS 84 DATUM. 




